Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL held on Wednesday 20 May 2015 in Bobbington Village Hall at 7:30pm
PRESENT: 
Councillor: Mrs. J Humphries (Chairman) 


Councillors: W J Snelson, M Snelson and R Lewis
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
5 members of the public
1086. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf Cllr. Mrs. J Stanton, Cllr. Mrs I Rees, Cllr. Mrs L Jones and County Cllr. B Edwards.
1087. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:

There were no declarations an interest.
1088. MINUTES: 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 15 April 2015, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved.

1089. MATTERS ARISING:
a. Speed enforcement issues

No further response had been received from Mark Keeling at Highways, in respect to their enquiries
b. Neighbourhood Highways team (“NHT”)
The following suggestions had already been made – 

· Clearance and Painting of the visibility fencing at White Cross and Gospel Ash Road
· Repair of the road (where breaking up by the verge) along Gospel Ash Road

Further suggestions were made as follows:-
· Pavements and general upkeep of Brantley Crescent

· Clear dead weeds etc from around the Village – it was noted that there was a noticeable difference in appearance this year, following the Council’s recent weed spraying exercise, however, the dead weeds and foliage remained.

· Attendance to the “oncoming vehicles in middle of road” sign en route from Six Ashes to the Village

· Attend to the overgrown hedges / trees etc covering the 30mph sign along Gospel Ash Road

· Church car park – remover leaves / twigs etc

· Six Ashes Road / Brantley Lane – Gully Cleaning

· Brantley Lane and Brantley Crescent street signs (both out of the ground)

1090. CIVIC AWARD
Several nominations were put to the meeting. A discussion followed, resulting in Mrs. Jane Tudor being proposed for the 2015 Civic Award, all present were in agreement. It was decided that the presentation would be performed at the June meeting subject to Mrs Tudor’s acceptance and availability.

1091. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
It was noted that hedges along Gospel Ash Road were overgrown and obscuring the Highway. The Clerk agreed to write to Mr Shakespeare.
1092. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES
Village Hall
Jubilee room signs are to be ordered for the inside of the connecting door to the main hall and the outside of the rear of the building.
Corbett School 
One teacher is leaving at the end of term, due to a difficult commute. A replacement is being sought. Two parent governors are to be elected shortly.
Church of the Holy Cross 
Nothing to report.

1093. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

Concerns were raised in respect to several trees in the Parish, including one on the junction of Brantley Lane / Crescent, which is subject to a TPO. This particular tree has a significant impact on the adjacent house, causing loss of light and damp. Cllr. M Snelson agreed look at the various trees concerned and speak to Steve Dores at the District Council.
Concerns were raised as to state of Brantley Crescent. One property is extremely run down and the garden overgrown. Hedges throughout the crescent are overgrown and pavements full of weeds. It was reported that there were a number of self set ash trees in the rear garden of one property, which are overhanging other properties, advice was sought from the Council as to action that could be taken. Some of the properties are privately owned, others are owned by the Housing Association. A discussion followed, after which it was agreed that the Councillors would discuss the issues and try to raise awareness. The Clerk agreed to contact the Housing Association for their assistance; the pavements and general upkeep would be added to the NHT list of work. Cllr. M Snelson agreed to speak to some of the parties concerned.

The public present reported problems with dog fouling along Brantley Lane. The last two properties are having particular problems. There are no dog or litter bins in that area of the village. PCSO Nicholls, suggested that signs and a bin be erected, she will then keep the area under review and issue fixed penalty fines, where appropriate. The Clerk agreed to contact the District Council in respect of a bin and signs.
1094. FINANCE
a. Internal audit of Accounts year ended 31 March 2015

The Clerk confirmed that the internal audit had been performed. No issues had arisen. A letter to this effect, from Mr Hayhurst, was presented to the meeting.
b. Governance statement Annual return 31 March 2015
The annual governance statement was reviewed and completed
c. Cheques
The following cheques were proposed by Cllr. W Snelson and seconded by Cllr. R Lewis

· Mr D Southall

Jubilee room pictures

£30.00
1095. PLANNING MATTERS
a. Received:
a. PA 15/00373/FUL - Proposed skylight in connection with works carried out under planning application 14/00679 - Grassmoor House Gospel Ash Road Bobbington Stourbridge South Staffordshire DY7 5EF – No objection
b. PA 15/00339/FUL - Replacement front extension and porch and rear extension, new rooflights and bi-fold doors - The Haven Manor Lane Bobbington Stourbridge South Staffordshire DY7 5EG – No objection
b. Responded to:

c. Outcomes: 

1096. AIRFIELD MATTERS
Nothing to report.
1097. CORRESPONDENCE
Halfpenny Green Air Scouts – Details of scout numbers and locations as 

requested.
Police & Crime Commissioner – help shape the future of Neighbourhood 
watch
Healthwatch Staffordshire Distribution

Crime-stoppers – motorists protect vehicles

South Staffordshire Council (SSC) – Locality Member meetings – request to 
confirm meeting dates

Healthwatch Staffordshire Experience Exchange

Police & Crime Commissioner – Stay safe online

Helping hands SIA London Bridges Walk

Office of the Police & Crime Commissioner – Local approach – ideas to make 

your area safer and community based grants
Office of the Police & Crime Commissioner – Get involved in helping to fight 

crime in your area.

SSCVA E Bulletin – 1/5/2015; 15/5/2015
1098. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
The Clerk noted that Mr Haughty would be 100 on 23 June 2015, it was suggested that a card be signed at the next meeting.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 17 June 2015
Meeting Closed 8.55pm
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